## Coláiste Abbáin



053 924 0564 info@colaisteabbain.ie Adamstown, Enniscorthy. Co. Wexford

Tuesday, 12 May 2020

Dear parents/guardians and students,

I write to provide the following information in relation to the Leaving Certificate. The latest updates regarding ongoing tuition is:

- As of 11 May 2020, tuition (whether online or in other ways) ceased for sixth-year leaving certificate students.
- No additional work will be accepted from students from this date.
- Teachers and students may not discuss the student's achievement in the subject over the past two years. Nor can they discuss the student's ranking in a class, or their estimated mark or the level at which an estimated mark is to be provided in a subject.
- Students remain students of the school until the end of the school term. In terms of the school's role in supporting the wellbeing of Leaving Certificate students, the role of the Student Support Team as set out in the guidance issued recently to schools, should remain available until the end of the school term.

For more information see Latest News – State Exams section of school website or from <a href="https://www.gov.ie/en/publication/2f07eb-leaving-cert-2020-information/">https://www.gov.ie/en/publication/2f07eb-leaving-cert-2020-information/</a>

I hope all our students and their families are staying safe.

Yours sincerely,

Principal